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A message from your Parish Council. 
 
The year has been a strange one for your Parish Council as we have had 
to forego our normal face to face meetings in public, but still maintain our 
programme of work within the Wembdon Parish. This has only been 
possible due to the immense dedication of your team of Councillors and 
supporting volunteers.  
 
You can see the results everyday as the Speed Monitor (SID) is still in 
operation and despite our very strong arguments that we have a problem 
with speeding cars, our average speeds through the village are actually 
maintained well below those in many other parishes. We are now installing 
two additional SID units to try to contain the speeds to sensible levels, 
knowing that our traffic flows will inevitably increase with the Cokerhurst 
development, and we continue the years of discussion with County 
Highways, lobbying them to install further speed management features. 
Perhaps fortunately, our current traffic densities and traffic speeds put our 
proposals low on their priority list.  
Our Speedwatch team have also been in operation whenever the lockdown 
situation permitted, supported by the police enforcement team on 
occasions. Driver details are followed up by the police and action is taken.  
 
An area of great importance for our parishioners during the lockdown has 
been our allotments. We have rebuilt the fallen section of Wembdon Stone 
wall and now raked out and repointed the whole length of the wall, so 
hopefully this wonderful Wembdon feature will stay in place for many 
decades to come. The allotments have also been cleared of a mountain of 
miscellaneous waste, which must have collected over generations and the 
whole area is undergoing a major makeover.  
People have needed a place to walk and perhaps contemplate during these 
difficult times and our newly planted Parklands has been such a haven for 
so many of us. Whether with a dog, young children, a partner or just on your 
own, the pathways and the planting have made this a vital area for our 
wellbeing these past few months.  
 
There have been some mindless incidents of vandalism, which is occurring 
all over the country of course, but we hope the installation of CCTV will 
discourage that in the future. We have also seen the impact of CCTV at the 
Village Hall, where we have just been allowed to publish images when  
following up a crime. The most recent damage at the Village Hall was 
caused by four individuals, who were identified within minutes of their 
images being posted on our Facebook site. We need to manage this 
process very carefully of course, making sure that names are not identified 



on a public page and that images are taken down as soon as identification 
is confirmed by the police, but that was all completed within 35 minutes and 
the Council are now working with the local authorities and the Village Hall 
trustees to establish an appropriate programme of restorative justice for our 
trouble makers to be enrolled in, when the criminal justice system seems 
unable to deal with a non-violent offence.  
 
The trustees of your Village Hall have tried to provide a service to our 
community during the lockdown, with Wembdon Sunshiners pre-school 
operating throughout and providing a much-needed service which allowed 
our key workers to maintain their roles in supporting all of us. Our Cricket 
Club were able to play a couple of months of cricket during the summer and 
our junior football teams started training and playing in the autumn, only to 
be cancelled by this latest lockdown, but hopefully they will be up and 
running again by the time you read this.  
 
As well as these very visible actions, your Parish Council continues to 
organise all of the maintenance of our green areas including Wembdon 
Common, where we have just installed three new benches and the VE Day 
memorial, the village playing field, the areas around the Church and Village 
Hall, the Parklands and many of our footpaths, as well as removing fallen 
trees and branches. There are also the regular inspections and repairs of 
the play equipment which continue in the background and we have a very 
capable Planning Committee who provide our input and local knowledge to 
every planning application, ensuring that all applications are now in full 
compliance with our own planning conditions which are detailed within the 
Wembdon neighbourhood Plan.  
 
So, despite the Parish Council not meeting in public we do hope that our 
actions do not go unnoticed. Hopefully life will be able to return to a new 
normal by the summer of next year and in the meantime, on behalf of all of 
your Councillors, I ask you to please enjoy your Christmas and New Year in 
the best way that you can within the current restrictions, please keep 
yourself safe and we look forward to seeing many of you when we can next 
hold our Parish Council meeting in public, when we will do our very best to 
welcome you.  
 
Best wishes for Christmas  
Mike Solomon  
Chairman, Wembdon Parish Council. 
 

 



WEMBDON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

We are sorry to have to announce that once more 

due to Covid-19 we must postpone yet another 

popular event in our annual calendar. The 

Annual Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch 

planned for 9th January 2021 has had to be 

cancelled; but with recent announcements 

relating to the hopes of a vaccine sometime soon, we are hoping to be 

able to replace it for this year with an Easter Senior Bunnies Lunch on 

Saturday 24th April. Keep a look out for the posters in the New Year. 

With Christmas approaching members of the WCA are hoping to support 

the activities of St George’s Church around the Village. Fingers crossed 

that they are able to go ahead. 

At the time of writing we don’t know what restrictions will be upon us over 

the festive period, but no matter what happens, we in the WCA hope that 

you will all have a Very Happy Christmas whilst staying safely within 

the guidelines set by the government, so that we can all look forward to 

a New Year in 2021 that will hopefully be closer to “normal” than we have 

experienced in 2020. 

We are looking forward to being able to provide our normal level of 

events and support to the Wembdon Community next year and in the 

future, with your help and support we can continue to do just that. 

************************************************************** 



Meet your new Parish Councillor Kathryn Searle 
 
As the newest Parish Councillor, I would like to 

introduce myself. We moved into Wembdon 

Parish last December, having been involved 

with Wembdon Junior Football club for many 

years in various capacities, along with my 

husband, Nick.  We spent weekends watching 

our sons playing football in many locations with 

eventually Wembdon Football Club finding their 

home at The Green, together with Wembdon 

Cricket Club. 

I am enjoying being able to feel part of the Wembdon community and 
look forward to being able to help our village to overcome the difficulties 
brought about by the two Lockdown periods.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Logo for Wembdon Parish Council 
 
Many towns and parishes have a logo, but not Wembdon, until now. Your Parish 
Council decided earlier this year that we should have a logo for use on our 
website, letter headings and official notices, so we approached local artist Tom 
Jacobs for ideas incorporating distinctive elements of Wembdon. Our chosen 
version is based on one of Tom's sketches, and includes the Millennium Bridge, 
rhyne, willows, and the Village Hall (as displayed on the front cover). Tom has 
lived in Combwich for many years and will be known to many of you for 
exhibiting and selling his watercolours of local scenes at Craft Fairs in the Village 
Hall.  
 

UPDATE FROM THE PARISH CENTRE 
Life in the Parish Centre has been so different since Covid began. For a while we were 
able to open the coffee shop using the double room on Monday, Wednesday, and 
Friday mornings. Many came and were able to enjoy a coffee and wrapped biscuits in 
a Covid safe environment.  
Way back in August we welcomed the Ukulele group on Thursday mornings and hope 
to welcome them back when the relevant restrictions are lifted.  
We have also welcomed Blossom who are a local organisation who provide care and 
teaching to young vulnerable adults. They have been able to continue during lock 
down as have Age UK, who use us as a foot clinic on odd days; also Total care have 
continued with their training.  
However, we all long for the vaccine to be rolled out so that we can welcome our other 
organisations back. 
 

 



 

 “Keep Up the Good Work!” 

What a year it has been at the Parklands!  Full of joys and praise from the public.  

We have seen our beautiful feature red oak start to pick up after the work we 

completed on the oval bed, layering it with new compost, grit and sand, then we 

seeded it with sedum. This has been carefully thought out, and the oval will 

eventually have a carpet of sedum, that will help combat carbon emission in the 

atmosphere from the busy NDR and are also low in maintenance.   

We have tried to go to the Parklands and garden most weekends, weather 

permitting, picking up litter, watering, weeding and maintaining the borders. 

Recently, we have been concentrating on filling the insect hotels and they are 

already filling up with all kinds of insects.  In the Spring the roofs of the hotels will 

be covered in a sedum matting to help combat the carbon emissions. The 

gardening has been heavy going for only a few volunteers, and we would really 

love to hear from people who want to step forward and help us in the new year. 

We have had so much fun and enjoyment caring for this space and appreciate the 

words of encouragement many people have given us. Lots of people have stopped 

to speak to us about the project, telling us to “keep up the good work”.  We are 

overwhelmed by the thanks and support we have received. People constantly tell 

us how much they and their families enjoy the natural space to walk in and how 

much they have benefited from the project. 

The animal sculptures have gone down well within the community, and people 

have commented on how much they enjoy finding the different animals and 

insects with their children.  We are seeing carers bringing those less able into this 

rejuvenated space, as they now have somewhere to sit with a small picnic, whilst 

having interesting and colourful nature areas to look out on.  For us, this is what 

makes it all worthwhile, inspiring us to continue our work, simply seeing the smiles 

and the joy it brings to people’s faces. 

Recently, we have installed two new additions; a litter bin and dog poo bin, we 

hope this encourages people to make good use of them.  The fencing makes the 

area feel so much safer for children playing and walkers with dogs, defining the 

area. This year especially, the Parklands has helped to bring the village together 



during this difficult time, bringing a sense of community and inclusiveness, where 

those most vulnerable are able to enjoy the parklands and make new friends. 

News just in!!  Wembdon PACT have been awarded some extra funding from the 

HPC Leisure fund.  The money will help us to replant and fill in areas where we 

have lost plants from drowning in last year’s extraordinarily wet five months of 

winter.  The money will help to improve the muddy sloped access through the 

hedge from the Liddall field to the prairie orchard, it will include safer sleeper steps 

and hogging, leading you down to the little sleeper bridge.    

Looking forward we hope to install a nature trail sign with educational information 

about the area and the wildlife that live in the Parklands. Smaller signs will explain 

the purpose behind the stumpery and insect hotels. Most importantly, we are 

working with the Parish Council to install CCTV to help protect this wonderful asset 

for the community. With your help we are making progress on this and hope to be 

able to bring you good news on the CCTV, as soon as possible.  

We hope you will join us in our weekly Facebook editorial catch up, where we 

share pictures of what we have been doing at the Parklands.  Lorraine and Lorna 

have been using Facebook to fundraise, by holding birthday fundraisers and have 

even been given some wonderful donations from people towards the CCTV 

installation.  Lorraine did a sponsored walk to raise awareness of the Parklands 

Project, and to raise funds for Secret World, who have kindly helped us when we 

have needed wildlife and ecology advice.  If you wish to donate, we have a 

‘gofundme’ page, where people can give directly to the charity if they would like 

to do so, for information go to our Facebook page.     

We would like to thank all the people in the community who have made donations 

and continue to support the project, and for your input, which is very much valued 

by all involved.  We would like to say a huge thank you to all our volunteers, who 

have given up their spare time to work on the project with us. 

All that remains a to be said is that the Trustees of Wembdon Parklands & 

Community Together would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a 

Happy, Healthy and Safe New Year. 

 



Throughout the year we have been holding meetings 
with our partner groups (in various formats, zoom, 
garden gazebo, spread out on 6-foot tables in the hall) 
to review hire charges and other business and 
organisational detail. As a multi user facility, with a mix of sport, educational, 
social and healthy lifestyle, we are not quite unique but certainly rare. These 
negotiations are an integral part of running the business successfully and 
fulfilling legal and constitutional requirements. We were also able to fit in all our 
annual checks and servicing of equipment with Covid safe precautions in place. 
We are all are looking forward to a time when sports and social life can resume 
and we can work together as a strong team, committed to providing a 
community social and sports facility to be enjoyed by all.   
Most of our regular groups have been able to restart at some point, albeit with 
restrictions and copious amounts of sanitiser. QR codes were set up for user 
groups to assist with Track and Trace. 
 
During late summer, we were able to have some cricket matches and junior 
football training, in September some junior and senior football matches were 
played and the bar opened on a limited basis with basic Covid safe protocols in 
place. By October, it had become apparent that a much tighter Covid secure 
protocol was required and this was swiftly actioned - Temperature tests on 
entry, waitress service and social distancing. We rolled out a new event, 
“Supper at the Green” where people booked a table and ordered a take away 
to be delivered; we managed 3 Friday nights before the second lock down!  BUT 
we will be back. 
Unfortunately, the Craft Fair had to be cancelled on its original date but we have 
been able to reschedule this. 
We feel so sorry for all those people for whom social events, family parties and 
other celebrations have had to be cancelled or postponed and we look forward 
to hosting them in the future. 
When restrictions ease, we will use social media to advise how and when we 
will open; this will depend on Government Guide Lines and our own Risk 
Assessments.  
 
Broadband has now been extended throughout the building. This work was 
carried out by dedicated members of the committee who work continually to 
improve and manage the building and grounds. 
Wembdon Sunshiners have been in session since September. In addition, their 
staff worked during the first lockdown to support those families who required 
childcare for various reasons. 
Finally, on behalf of the Trustees and Committee we would like to send sincere 
Seasons Greetings to everyone. Stay safe, we will meet again! 
 
Lyn Tyrrell  
Hall Manager, Trustee 



Wembdon Allotment News 

 

The winter has begun and the allotments have been put to bed until the spring, 

although there are plenty of jobs still to do and produce to pick, such as brussel sprouts 

and parsnips ready for the festive season, and garlic, onion sets and broadbeans 

planted ready for the spring. All the plots have been rented out and new tenants are 

making excellent progress getting neglected plots back into a cultivated state. It is so 

interesting to see the different styles of planning, planting and use of space. 

Over the past years many of the allotments have been divided into two plots.  There 

has been more interest in smaller plots, so changes to the allotment paper plan were 

made accordingly.  All plots have been reduced in size so tenants who already rented 

the old sized plots now have two plots. This has allowed more people the opportunity 

to rent a plot.  New signage has also replaced the old.   

 

A lot of work has been done over the autumn. An excellent job has been done 

repointing and capping the wall along the track, preserving it for the future.  

On the allotments an overgrown area has been cleared to make a pathway across part 

of the site. Councillor Ian Dyer of Blackmore Farm helped us to clear a pathway across 

part of the site. His manoeuvrable little digger was able to do the work in a few hours 

which would have taken months to do manually.  More plastic and debris were 

disposed of at the recycling centre.  

Dutch Elm disease reared its head again this year all over the county.  Many of the Elm 

trees along the lower border of the site have been attacked.  It became essential to 

remove them to stop the spread of the disease plus some dead trees were becoming 

hazardous.   The work started this week and will continue at a later date.  The view has 

already opened up and young trees have been left to grow and fill the space.   

If you are interested in having an allotment in the future please contact 

D.claydon@wembdon.org  to add your name to the waiting list.   

 

mailto:D.claydon@wembdon.org


St George’s Wembdon, Bringing Christmas to you. 

What are you expecting this Christmas? Let us bring you the Christmas you 

never expected… 

Advent Windows 
A beat the Street style treasure hunt to find houses whose windows tell the 
Christmas story and spell out a code. Windows will be lit up from 
December 1st, maps available from our Church office or sgw.org.uk  Look out 
for details on our Facebook page.  
“Carols to you” 
This year we’re bringing the Carol Service to you – for you and your 
neighbours to join from your own doorsteps. Sundays 6th and 13th December, 
more dates available if needed. Please register your interest by emailing 
minco@sgw.org.uk or ring 423468 
Advent @ Home 
Readings and crafts every day to unpack the Christmas you never expected. 
For all ages. Starts 1st December. Find us on Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/stgeorgeswembdon/ 
Light in the Darkness 
For those who will find Christmas a painful time, come and reflect as you walk 
around our churchyard, looking at artwork and join us for our Youtube Service 
on December 20th at 10.30am.  
Services in Church  
Service times might change: please check website. Services live 
streamed on Youtube on the channel for St George’s Church 
Wembdon  
 
Sunday 20th December 10.30 a.m. Light in the Darkness - 
reflective service linked to artwork in the churchyard. 
Thursday 24th December 4.00 p.m. Scratch Nativity! 
Thursday 24th December 11.30 p.m. Christmas Eve Late Service - online only 
Friday 25th December 10.30 a.m. Christmas Day Celebration 
 
No-one Alone and Christmas Lunch 
On Christmas day we are planning on delivering a Christmas dinner to anyone 
who would like one.  This year has been a tough one and there are people 
who would normally be with family or friends that may not be able to do 
that.  We also hope to be able to offer a limited number of places within the 
parish centre for a Christmas lunch. If you would like any further information 
on this please contact me directly parishcentre@sgw.org.uk.  This will all be 
within the regulations at the time for Covid. 
Further details of all our Christmas events can be found on 
our website (www.sgw.org.uk) or from Emma on 
01278 423468 and minco@sgw.org.uk. 

mailto:minco@sgw.org.uk
mailto:parishcentre@sgw.org.uk
http://www.sgw.org.uk/
mailto:minco@sgw.org.uk


 



 

REPORT FROM THE SID & SPEEDWATCH TEAM - NOVEMBER 2020 

What are the Parish Council doing about the traffic speeds in Wembdon? It’s a question 

constantly asked of us and probably the hardest to solve. However, we are very proactive 

and striving for a number of things to get drivers to slow down and keep our residents 

safe. 

SO WHAT ARE WE DOING? 

1. Putting pressure on the leader of Somerset County Council to have a 20 mph Speed 

Limit through the village. 

2. Putting pressure on SCC to install a speed reducing cushion top on the zebra 

crossing to cause vehicles to slow down. 

3. Installing permanent Speed Indicator Devices on Sandford Hill coming into the 

village & on Wembdon Rise (see photo below). These will be in place by early 2021. 

 
4. Moving our current Speed Indicator Device around other locations in the village on 

a regular basis. The Police have assured us these are effective and help  reduce 

traffic speeds. Thank you to our team of volunteers who manage this for us. 

5. Monitoring Speed Data to pass information to our District and County Councillors, 

as well as to the police speed enforcement unit. Here is the latest for all areas of 

Wembdon: 

Wembdon Rise (westbound) Average speed 26.6 mph; top speed 60 mph; average speeder 43 mph 

Wembdon Rise (eastbound) Average speed 25.7 mph; top speed 55 mph; average speeder 43 mph 

Wembdon Hill (going up, west) Average speed 25.4 mph; top speed 55 mph; average speeder 43 mph 

Wembdon Hill (going down, east) Average speed 23.5 mph; top speed 60 mph; average speeder 44 mph 

Wembdon Hill (entering the village) Average speed 27.9 mph; top speed 55 mph; average speeder 43 mph 

Church Rd (towards the church) Average speed 12.2 mph; top speed 40 mph; average speeder 29 mph 

Church Rd ( away from the church) Average speed 15.7 mph; top speed 35 mph; average speeder 28 mph 

 

6. Using Speed Watch volunteers to catch and report speeding drivers to the police. 

We are incredibly grateful for the work of this team which operate at three risk- 

assessed, and police approved, sites in the village. Drivers caught speeding receive 

a letter from the police and in extreme cases will be visited at home by a police 

officer. COVID restrictions have recently limited their ability to operate safely. 

 

THANK YOU ALL FOR DRIVING CAREFULLY AND WITHIN THE SAFE SPEED LIMIT. 



The Footpaths of Wembdon & Perry Green 

In 1998 Wembdon Parish Council, Wembdon Community Association, and Rural 

Action for the Environment sponsored a guide to the local footpaths. This took 

the form of a pack of separate pages, of about two-thirds A5 size, one for each 

footpath, contained in an outer envelope. They were widely available at the 

time, but are now out of 

print. According to Jim 

Woodley's introduction, "... 

the next production will be in 

colour ..." but as far as I am 

aware the colour version was 

never produced. 

It is our intention to publish 

copies on our website, as a 

matter of historical record. 

To whet your appetites, here 

is a copy of the introduction 

and the guide to the first 

path. 

Cllr Peter Major 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

Dylan's 
Taps & Toilet 

Repairs 
 

19 Viscount Square, Wembdon, TA6 3TZ 
 

h: 01278 433286 
m: 07902 235870 

 

reviews at: 
www.dgs.freeindex.co.uk 

 

Dylan Glyn MCIPHE RP 

Registered Plumber 
 

Chartered Institute of 
Plumbing & Heating Engineers 

 

Business as usual COVID-19 Precautions in 
Place 

Parish Councillor contacts 
Councillors 

Mike Solomon 01278 457026  Anne Reed 01278 421420   

Richard Webber  01278 429235  Jodene Hall 07846 307678 

Dave Gliddon 07828 210076  Mark Phillips 07941 983311 

Lorna Edwards 07917 101990   Dianne Claydon 01278 456052 

Peter Major  01278 421448   Kathryn Searle  07881 223277 

Parish Clerk 

Tony Jay 07741 461982, 11 Wyvern Mews, Churchill Road, Weston S M, BS23 3GZ 

Email: clerk@wembdon.org 

Information 

Find the latest news on our website Wembdon.org, or follow us on Facebook Wembdon Parish 
Council    

Wembdon Parish Paper Editor Jodene Hall: J.hall@wembdon.org 

Next Parish Council Meeting 

Monday 11th January 7.30pm online via ZOOM 

The public are warmly invited to attend 

If you would like to virtually attend please email the Parish Clerk, clerk@wembdon.org 

at least 5 working days before the 11th January to request a ZOOM invite 

Mobile 

Toenail 

Cutting Service 

 
Rosy de Tourettes, BSYA 

Foot Health Practitioner 

 

Telephone 

01278 453920 

to arrange a home visit 

   £25 

http://www.dgs.freeindex.co.uk/
mailto:clerk@wembdon.org
mailto:clerk@wembdon.org


 

Local contacts and information. 
Wembdon Community Association (WCA): Graham Grief – 01278 457973 

email wembdon.community@btinternet.com                                          

Wembdon Village Hall: website wembdonvillagehall.co.uk   

Wembdon Stores: tel: 01278 434815 

The Cottage Inn: Opening hours Mon-Thurs 4:00pm – Close, Fri 2:00pm- Close, 

Sat & Sun 12noon- All day. Bank Holiday Mondays all throughout the year 12 

noon – All day tel: 01278 423259 

St George’s Church office: tel: 01278 423468 / Ed Moll tel: 01278 423647  

Parish Centre: Pat Bright tel: 01278 457760 

Beavers / Cubs / Scouts: Group Leader John Ennals tel: 07703 033947 

Brownies: Leader Tamson Wetherall tel: 07975 866343                                                        

Cricket club: Dan Bingham tel: 07841 013128 wembdoncricket@gmail.com                         

Wembdon FC: Phil Burnskill tel: 07742 429283 football@wembdonjfc.co.uk 

Wembdon Ladies: Ann Collett tel: 01278 451187 

Wembdon Toddlers: Thurs 10am-12noon Ceri Douglass tel: 01278 422702 

Wembdon Sunshiners Pre-school: Jen Dodden tel: 01278 457100 

Music with Mummy: Tues 1.00pm-3.00pm Lisa Drew tel:07903 284835 

Ladies keep Fit: Mon 945am-10:45am Viv Tolcher tel: 01278 424491 

Art Group: Tues 9:30am-12:00pm Kay Robins tel: 01278 423212 

Jay Singers: Tues 7:30pm Tim Loveday tel: 01278 425422 

Wembdon Bridge: Thurs 1:45pm Ernie Whitehead tel: 01278 424134 

Sedgemoor Stitchers: - Vanessa Leighton tel: 01278 662977 

Wembdon Parklands and Community Together: - wembdonpact@gmail.com 
Lorraine Owens-Cox tel: 07957 165777, 
www.wembdonparklandsandcommunitytogether.com 

Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111. 
Call anonymously to report crime. 

 
 

mailto:wembdon.community@btinternet.com
mailto:wembdoncricket@gmail.com
mailto:tel:%2007742
tel:07903
http://www.wembdonparklandsandcommunitytogether.com/

